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Issue number 9. 

Deputy Head Teacher’s Message 

Dear parents/guardians, 

An exciting few weeks at North Star 82 has flown by and the children really 

enjoyed the Science day organised by Mrs Bourne.  We have had fantastic 

success in phonics this Spring Term with several pupils being assessed and 

moved up to the next level (many have gone up two levels). 

To celebrate Easter, pupils across the school have been making a wide 

variety of things, from bird’s nests in cooking to Easter boxes in Art.  We 

finished the term with a wonderful Easter egg hunt competition and our 

Easter assembly. 

May I take this opportunity to wish you and your families a Happy Easter 

and we look forward to an exciting summer term. 

Kind regards 

Ash Wadland 

 

 

 



This term we had a fun and exciting visit from Wow Science, where we explored 

the human body.  

 

We learnt how our bodies breathe out carbon 

dioxide through a fun experiment, blowing bubbles 

in to cabbage water and watching it change colour 

as the carbon dioxide from our lungs reacted with 

the mixture.  

 

 

 

We then found out how we can use the colour of our bogies to check our health, 

making our own snot. The children were very excited as they got to take their snot 

home! 

    

‘     It was disgusting!’                       ‘Green bogies mean you are poorly,’ 

SCIENCE DAY 



SCIENCE DAY 

Everyone enjoyed the assembly at the end of the day where we were 

able to use a Van De Graaff generator to create static electricity and 

make Mrs Jones’ hair stand on end! 

 

 



EXPLORER DOME 
All the children visited the explorer dome to learn about the forces on our planet 

and in space.  We learnt about how we can use different forces to move a balloon 

and Newton’s law that says that every action has an equal and opposite reaction.  

We took built our own mini rockets and predicted when they would launch. 



EASTER BAKING 
Throughout our school, children have been donning their aprons and rolling their 

sleeves up to get stuck in to some fabulous Easter baking.  

The children have made mixed, rolled, shaped, cut and enjoyed eating Easter 

nests, Easter biscuits and Easter cakes. 

Willow class loved mixing melted chocolate with Shredded Wheat to make their 

cakes and decorating them with mini eggs.  

Well done Mr Lally, Miss Wall and Miss Williams for helping them!  

 

      

        

 

 


